
Dear parents and carers,

I would like to share with you our fantastic response from parents’ evening. So many of our
parents came forward to speak to me, over the past few days, and I heard many lovely
comments about the skills and care of staff. I really appreciate this feedback and it means so
much to us as a school. Likewise, any comments given for improvements are just as valuable to
us and I will take this on board, when considering future plans for the school: -

96% of parents strongly agree or agree that their child is happy at the school
97% of parents strongly agree or agree that their child feels safe at this school
97% of parents strongly agree or agree feel that the school enables their child to behave
respectfully
93% of parents strongly agree or agree that the school is a supportive and joyful community
95% of parents strongly agree or agree that staff at the school are positive role models
91% of parents strongly agree or agree that the school works well with the local parish
94% of parents strongly agree or agree that they understand the school’s Catholic mission
91% of parents strongly agree or agree that the school supports them in their role as
educators of their child
96% of parents strongly agree or agree that their child enjoys learning in RE lessons
84% of parents strongly agree or agree that they know how their child is doing in RE
95% of parents strongly agree or agree that the school supports their child’s spiritual and
moral development

Thank you to our 125 parents who took the time to fill out the survey. When we had lower
percentage numbers, it was because parents often selected neutral... I am not sure if this is
because you’re not sure or don’t really have an opinion on the statement - but in the upcoming
weeks, I will give more information about what we are doing and invite you to give your opinion
on how we can be even better. 

Our final question was: - Is there anything else you would like to tell us about the Catholic
Life and mission, religious education, or prayer at this school? 

Again we received beautiful responses, and I wanted to share some of these with you...

4th April 2025

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

April is dedicated to the Holy Spirit
Our theme for the Spring term is: 'Dignity of Work'

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Attentive and Discerning'



“This is a wonderful school and staff work hard for the children.”
“This is a nurturing and prayerful environment for my child.”
“Lovely prayer services and Masses where parents can come and join in with. My child talks
about Jesus at home. Prayer bags during Lent, nice to do as a family”
“RE books are beautiful - Catholic life is when the children are doing things for the community
and charity.”
“Thank you for your support and encouragement. God bless you!”
“Thanks for inviting parents to be involved in our children learning journey at school.”
The whole community came for Archbishop visit hosted in the school.”
“My child enjoys her RE lessons, and I’m happy for her.”
“Strong morals and values are instilled in the children from a young age”
“Very Catholic focussed and well connected to the Church”
“I very much appreciate the storyline of the Bible so vividly explained to the children in their RE
lessons.”
“RE is one of my child’s favourite lessons.”
“Thank you teachers for supporting and nurturing my child in every aspect of schooling”
“The prayer is very important in life. The children should grow in faith and Christian beliefs”
“Faith at the centre of education is the most fulfilling way to learn. There is a true purpose in the
school. St. Mary’s has changed our lives.”

I am sure you will agree that these are wonderful comments and mean so much to the staff.

Thank you for your continued support. We do look at ways to improve and have taken on board
that our communication systems and website do need updating. This is something we are
looking in to for the next Academic Year. SLT do stand on the gate every morning and we’re
always happy to have a chat about anything that you would like to bring to our attention and
this is one of the best ways to let us know if there is an issue. Or you can always pick up the
phone and call the office or send an enquiry in by email.

Summer uniform query
This is a long half-term because of Easter break being later this year. Therefore, I am happy for
children to move in to Summer uniform, now that the nicer weather is coming. 

Thank you for those who have donated to our Big CAFOD Lent Walk. We’ve raised an incredible
amount of money for the charity

Have a lovely weekend, from,
Mrs Yorke 

£462 raised so far

We have walked 162.4km of our 200km target

https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-marys-catholic-primary-school-
fundraising-page

https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-marys-catholic-primary-school-fundraising-pag
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-marys-catholic-primary-school-fundraising-pag


Mass

Monitoring

Catholic Life

John 1:3
‘All things came into being through him’ 

Reflecting on this week's Gospel message we learn that:
God has been with us since the beginning of time;
All of creation came in to being through Him;
Pope Francis calls us to care for ‘Our Common Home, in his encyclical ‘Laudato Si’

Our next Mass in Church will be on
Wednesday 9  April 2025, starting
promptly at 9:15am. This Mass will
be shared out across the classes

and is our last Mass together before
Easter break.  All parents are

welcome to attend. 

th

Our next Mass: - Whole School Mass - 5th week of Lent

Reception children were joined by their year 6 buddies
for Mass this morning. They reflected on gratitude as

part of our 4th week of Lent.

Our house captains have been busy this week, reviewing our Catholic Life books



Charity
Thank you for supporting our wonderful Charity efforts



Prayer
The children have led beautiful prayer this week for one another and have made

the most of using different prayer spaces including, the classroom, prayer garden
and the Church. They are wonderful examples to each other:-



Half term clubs





Signposting

Celebrating our RE work
Well done to all the children who received the Remarkable RE certificates this week! We are very
proud of your excellent responses and dedication to ensuring your RE books are a gift to God! 



Good attendance, continues to be a school and government priority. Good attendance is 96% and above
Remember below 95% is a concern and below 90% is classed as persistent absence. If you have any
problems with regards to getting your child to school or you are struggling to improve your child’s

attendance, please speak to Mrs. Yorke or Mrs. Davis.
We will announce the attendance for the previous week in this section of the newsletter each week.

This is a reminder that holidays during term time are unauthorised. If you intend to take your child
out of school during term time, we ask that you complete a holiday request form at least 2 weeks

prior to the leave date where possible. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking
unauthorised leave of absence. Children need to be in school every day so please ensure holidays are

only booked during school holiday time. 

Do not book holidays during term time

Celebrating our fantastic attendance:-
Our attendance for last week was -

We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to
ensure support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 
Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E

Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team



Spring theme - 

Spring I1 Virtues

8th April 2025 - all day

9th April 2025 - 9:30am

10th April 2025 - 9:00am

11th April 2025 - all day

WB 14.4.25

17th April 2025 - 11:00am

17th April 2025 

Dignity of Work

Attentive and Discerning

Year 2 school trip - Coal mining tour

Whole School Mass - parents welcome

Reception prayer service for parents

Year 3 school trip to Birmingham Art Gallery

Holy Week

Year 6 Stations of the Cross in Church for KS2 and parent

Break up for Easter Holidays

1:40 finish time - Reception classes

1:45 finish time - KS1 classes

1:50 finish time - sibling group

2:00 finish time - KS2 classes

Dates for this term

Mariyam
Ivy

Anna
Eduard
Finn
Thea
Alvin
Ruby
Arsin
Reese
Alfie

Nikola
Rhea

Benjamin

For working hard and improving on her WellComm 
For her fantastic independent writing about the Last Wolf 
For her wonderful setting description in English where she used lots of creative adjectives.
For his superb effort during the Birmingham Royal Ballet class. Well done Eduard! 
For a super attitude to learning and trying his best! Well done Finn. 
For being a wonderful member of class 2G.   
For showing super resilience this week when it has been hard!  
For being a wonderful, hardworking member of the class who is a role model to all! Well done.
For showing more confidence in maths and her contribution to lessons 
For quietly living the virtues of St Mary’s and being an excellent role models to her classmates 
For making a fantastic effort to focus in every lesson this week. I’ve been impressed with Alfie’s
answers in our reading lesson and the way he read aloud to the class. Well done! 
For an amazing attitude to her learning this term 
For always being so positive and upbeat, making the classroom a happier place 
Following the virtues. Well done Benji! 

Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F

Year 5M
Year 6O
Year 6R


